

Berea Lutheran School Newsletter

Monday, September 20, 2021

Cross Country Meet

The Cross Country team is planning to attend the meet at Immanuel Lutheran in Eau Claire, WI on September 25th at 10am. Tamar sent out an e-mail to the team with all the details. If you have any questions, contact her at tamar.pfeiffer@gmail.com.

Book Orders

Book order information is included with this week's newsletter. Book orders are due September 30th!



We are excited to announce our first field trip in over 18 months! Grades 1-8 will be going to Carpenter Nature Center (located along the St. Croix River bluffs east of Hastings, MN) on Tuesday, October 18. We will be leaving school around 11:45. Our class starts at 12:30 and should last about an hour and a half. The topic is "Changing Seasons". For a portion of the class, the students will be divided into two groups—K-3 and 4-8. Most of the class will be outside, so students will need to dress for the weather. The nature center requires masks be worn for the indoor portion of the class (about 1/2 hour). We will bring along paper masks from school, but you may send masks along with your child that day. We will be returning to school by 2:45 pm.

Parents who would like to attend this field trip are asked to notify Mr. Thurow. We have one free adult admission per 5 student admissions, but we will pay for the extra adult admissions. Please let Mr. Thurow know if you are comfortable taking students other than your own children in your car or if you would prefer just transporting your own children.

Picture Day

Picture Day has been rescheduled for Wednesday, Nov. 3rd. Lifetouch Photography does our pictures each year. More information on ordering picture packets will be coming.

PORTRAIT STUDIOS INC.

Please note:

Mr. Thurow is gone again tomorrow. He is in Eau Claire, WI for CLC Board of Regents meetings, which were yesterday and today. Jamie Arndt is substituting for him these days. You are reminded to contact Cathy Augustin for absence, sickness, or transportation changes during this time.



What's coming up:

Tuesday, Sept 21 Leah's Birthday Saturday, Oct 2 Michael's Birthday Rebekah's Birthday

Berea Lutheran School 9308 Rich Valley Blvd. Inver Grove Heights, MN 55077 651-994-1074 www.BereaCLC.org

Friday Devotion Mission Offering

Each Friday, in connection with our all school devotion, students are encouraged to bring an offering to school for CLC Mission work. The offering will be designated for Project KIN-SHIP. This is a CLC program that offers financial help to our overseas missions, specifically to orphans and men training to be pastors there. Please remember these souls in your prayers and encourage your children to give to the Lord through these offerings.



Reminders:

Turn in any forms that are still needed.

Pay **school registration fee** if you have not done so yet.

Check your child's **backpack daily** for assignments and items sent home by the teachers

Remind your child to **take home their lunch** each day.

Remember to **replenish** school supplies as they run out during the year. Look for notes from your child's teacher indicating this.

If you need to **contact Mr. Thurow** during school hours, call or text his cell – **612-516-1177**



Notes from **Mrs. Augustin** (Grades 1-8):

Have a great week everyone!

Notes from Mrs. Rehm (Grades 1-4):

Tests this week: Tuesday—Math 1, Chapter 1
Social Studies 3-4, Chapter 1

Notes from **Mr. Thurow** (Grades 5-8):

- Tests this week: Tomorrow—Math 5 (chapter 2), Reading 7&8 vocabulary quiz (ch. 1-6); Friday—Reading 5&6 vocabulary quiz, Social Studies 5&6 (Chapter 13 "Changes in Europe" test)
- 5th & 6th grade science Mineral Project due tomorrow
- Don't forget about the Oct. 4th Book Review! Some students still have to choose a book and get it approved.